CROYDON SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD BOARD (SNB)

MINUTES OF 8 JUNE 2016 MEETING

Marion Burchell	IAG		
David Palmer	Aurora LGBT Police Consultative Group		
Councillor Hamida Ali	Croydon Council		
Councillor Steve	Croydon Council and GLA		
O'Connell			
Councillor David Wood	Croydon Council		
Ashtaq Arain	Faiths Together in Croydon		
Brian Barnes	Neighbourhood Watch		
Jean Pikett	Croydon Disability Forum		
Tina Salter	North Neighbourhood Panel		
Jim Mansell	OPEN		
Craig Dixon	Victim Support		
James Stremes	Central Neighbourhood Panel		
Marzia Nicodemi	Community Stop and Search Monitoring Group		
Nero Ughwujabo	BME Forum		
Sharon Smith	ICV Panel		
Chief Supt. Andy Tarrant	Croydon Police		
Ilona Kytomaa	SNB administrator		

Also in attendance:

Brett McKinney (McKinney's UK), Bob Graham (A.G. Social Care), Monique Brun-Simpson (Croydon Council), Inspector Alex Adams and police cadets.

1	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS
	The Chair welcomed all present.
2	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
	Apologies were given by Monique Rebeiro (Lives Not Knives), David Palmer (Aurora), Yvonne Traynor (RASASC) and Karandeep Garcha (MOPAC).
3	ELECTION OF CHAIR AND VICE-CHAIR FOR 2016-2017
	The SNB administrator read out the nominations.
	Monique Rebeiro had nominated Marion Burchell as Chair, and Jean Pikett had seconded this nomination.
	Monique Rebeiro had nominated David Palmer as Vice-Chair, and Marion Burchell had seconded this nomination.
	No other nominations having been received, the SNB administrator confirmed that Marion Burchell and David Palmer were elected Chair and Vice-Chair of the SNB respectively.

4 NOTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 9 MARCH 2016

The minutes were approved by all present.

5 **POLICE REPORT**

The Borough Commander gave a report on current policing issues.

He stated that the momentum had been maintained on MOPAC 7 during the MOPAC Challenge period, which had come to an end on 31 March. The target had been to reduce the number of MOPAC 7 offences by 20%. The Borough Commander was pleased to announce that Croydon had exceeded the target, achieving a reduction of 23.8% over three years, resulting in a 4,000 fall in the number of victims in the borough.

SNB members asked further questions on theft. The Borough Commander announced that 4000 MetTrace Smartwater kits had been installed by the police and that signs had been posted widely to raise awareness of this to deter theft. He also highlighted the danger of leaving car or door keys in sight near the front door as thieves had developed effective techniques for "fishing" keys from locations in entrance halls.

Fear of crime, on the other hand, remained an issue. To this end, the Borough Commander reminded the SNB membership of the quiz being used to challenge residents' perceptions of crime rates. For instance, to counter wild guesses given on the numbers of muggings and burglaries in Croydon, the quiz informed that that there were approximately 4 muggings a day and 0.8 robberies per day. Social media such as Twitter and the press were also being used to highlight such messages and bolster public confidence in the police. Both muggings and burglaries were usually reported to the police, thus providing reliable figures, unlike crimes such as Domestic Abuse and Sexual Violence, or hate crime, which were still under-reported by victims.

The Borough Commander stated that hate crime was on the increase. This partly due to a degree of growing confidence on the part of victims. He also highlighted the possibility of reporting hate crimes on third party sites. It was suggested that some of the reports of xenophobic outbursts during presidential electoral campaigns in the United States might have encouraged hate crime on this side of the ocean.

SNB members heard that Croydon had one of the largest community safety units in London, and that officers had received extra training to tackle hate crime in the borough. The body-worn cameras being trialled in the borough would also provide data on the quality of police response to such incidents.

The 20 April event on hate crime, organised by the SNB and Faiths Together in Croydon, was mentioned. SNB members were reminded that hate crime could be reported in a variety of ways and were given a hand-out providing contact details for reporting hate crime, including the following:

- anonymous reports through www.crimestoppers-uk.org or by ringing them on 0800 555111
- through the **www.report-it.org.uk/report_a_hate_crime** website, which also offers advice on how to protect oneself against hate crime.
- in an emergency, by ringing 999 or 112

The incidence of gun crime was discussed. SNB members were informed that this was on the rise in London and that Operation Viper was dealing with this worrying trend. In Croydon, however, this type of crime was very rare. Significant resources were dedicated to any case of gun crime in the borough, such as the recent incident in Thornton Heath, which had led to an arrest.

The Borough Commander was questioned on the fatal stabbing which had taken place in Thornton Heath in March. He announced that a person had been charged with this murder the day before this meeting and that the offence had led to a police operation resulting in the arrest of 90 people. SNB members were advised that very good feedback had been received on the increased police visibility from local businesses.

The Borough Commander was questioned on cybercrime. He stated that the vast majority of offences are fraud., with an estimated cost of between £20 and £40 billion to the country. He added that in most cases, banks were prepared to compensate victims of cyberfraud and that such offences were not translated into crime reports, hence the lack of data on this type of offence.

The Borough Commander highlighted the work of Operation Falcon, a dedicated Police team working to reduce the harm caused by fraud and cyber criminals in London. It works in partnership with businesses to improve the police response to fraud and cybercrime affecting London's businesses and undertakes targeted prevention work with industry partners that designs out crime, tackles the enablers of cybercrime & fraud and raises awareness within the public and businesses. The work of **Action Fraud** was also mentioned. This agency is the UK's national fraud and cybercrime reporting centre. Its website provides information on current scams and provides the opportunity to report cases of cybercrime. The website also highlights the following telephone number for reporting cases of cyberfraud: **0300 123 2040**.

The Borough Commander was thanked for his report and answers to SNB members' questions.

7 UPDATE ON SNB PROJECTS

The SNB administrator announced that five bids had been submitted to MOPAC, and that their outcome was awaited in June.

8 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There was a vote of thanks for Monique Rebeiro, who had chaired the SNB successfully during its first two years.

SNB members were informed of a Community Safety Awareness Course being run in early June.

9 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 21 September 2016